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(iii) Approved, prior to award, by the 
responsible program Assistant Sec-
retary, Deputy Administrator, or offi-
cial of equivalent authority and the 
Contracting Officer. The approval au-
thority may be delegated to one orga-
nizational level below the Assistant 
Secretary, Deputy Administrator, or 
official of equivalent authority. 

(2) Where the amount of DOE funds is 
less than $1 million, determinations of 
noncompetitive awards shall be: 

(i) Documented in writing; 
(ii) Concurred in by local legal coun-

sel, unless for a particular award or 
class of awards of $1 million or less, re-
view is waived by legal counsel; and 

(iii) Approved by the cognizant HCA 
and the Contracting Officer. 

[74 FR 44275, Aug. 28, 2009, as amended at 74 
FR 48850, Sept. 25, 2009] 

§ 600.7 Small and disadvantaged and 
women-owned business participa-
tion. 

(a) DOE encourages the participation 
in financial assistance awards of small 
businesses, including those owned by 
socially and economically disadvan-
taged individuals and women, of his-
torically black colleges, and of colleges 
and universities with substantial mi-
nority enrollments. 

(b) For definitions of the terms in 
paragraph (a) of this section, see the 
Higher Education Act of 1965, and 15 
U.S.C. 644, as amended by the Federal 
Acquisition Streamlining Act (FASA), 
and implementing regulations under 
FASA issued by the Office of Federal 
Procurement Policy. 

(c) When entering into contracts 
under financial assistance awards, re-
cipients and subrecipients shall comply 
with the requirements of §§ 600.144, 
600.236 and 600.331, as applicable. 

[61 FR 7166, Feb. 26, 1996, as amended at 74 
FR 44276, Aug. 28, 2009] 

§ 600.8 Funding Opportunity An-
nouncement. 

(a) General. Funding Opportunity An-
nouncements (FOA) include any 
issuance used to announce funding op-
portunities that would result in the 
award of a discretionary grant, cooper-
ative agreement, or technology invest-
ment agreement, whether it is called a 

program announcement, program no-
tice, solicitation, broad agency an-
nouncement, research announcement, 
notice of program interest, or some-
thing else. 

(1) A Program Assistant Secretary 
(or official of equivalent authority) 
may annually issue a program notice 
describing research areas in which fi-
nancial assistance is being made avail-
able. Such notice shall also state 
whether the research areas covered by 
the notice are to be added to those list-
ed in a previously issued program rule. 
If they are to be included, then applica-
tions received as a result of the notice 
may be treated as having been in re-
sponse to that previously published 
program rule. If they are not to be in-
cluded, then applications received in 
response to the notice are to be treated 
as unsolicited applications. FOAs may 
be issued by a DOE Contracting Officer 
or program office with prior concur-
rence of the contracting office. 

(2) DOE must post synopses of its 
FOAs and modifications to the an-
nouncements at the Grants.gov Inter-
net site, using the standard data ele-
ments/format, except for: 

(i) Announcements of funding oppor-
tunities for awards less than $25,000 for 
which 100 percent of eligible applicants 
live outside of the United States. 

(ii) Single source announcements of 
funding opportunities which are spe-
cifically directed to a known recipient. 

(b) Subawards. In accordance with the 
provisions of the applicable statute and 
program rules, if a DOE financial as-
sistance program involves the award of 
financial assistance by a recipient to a 
subrecipient, the recipient shall pro-
vide sufficient advance notice so that 
potential subrecipients may prepare 
timely applications and secure pre-
requisite reviews and approvals. 

(c) Announcement format. DOE must 
use the government-wide standard for-
mat to publish program announce-
ments of funding opportunities. 

[61 FR 7166, Feb. 26, 1996, as amended at 69 
FR 7867, Feb. 20, 2004; 70 FR 69254, Nov. 15, 
2005; 74 FR 44276, Aug. 28, 2009] 
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